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The Saint Paul PHA held a brief 

ceremony on January 8, 2014 

dedicating its maintenance facility at 

McDonough Homes as the “Hank Petro 

Maintenance Facility”. The PHA 

recognized Hank’s 47 years of 

dedicated service to the PHA and its 

residents. Hank has been the PHA’s 

Maintenance Director since 1995. 

St. Paul Mayor Chris Coleman signed a 

proclamation declaring January 22, 

2014 to be “Hank Petro Day” in the City of St. Paul. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

St. Paul Public Housing Agency 
PHA News 

The PHA has completed the construction of a new rowhouse building at Roosevelt 

Homes. The new six-plex contains five 2-bedroom dwelling units with full basements 

and one two-bedroom single-level dwelling unit that is fully accessible for persons with 

disabilities. Construction began April 2013 and was completed in December 2013.  

This new building restores the number of dwelling units at Roosevelt Homes to the 

original count of 320. These new units will help to house some of the approximately 

3100 families that are currently on the PHA’s 2-bedroom waiting list for public housing. 

The waiting list totals over 9000 households. The first residents to move into the new 

six-plex signed their leases on January 27, 2014.  
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